
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 7, 2025 
 
 
Nebraska Public Service Commission 
1200 N St # 300 
Lincoln, NE 68508 
 
 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
I am a network engineer with several years of experience in field deployment, rf design, GIS planning and 
performance testing of fixed wireless and fiber broadband networks.     
 
I have reviewed Vistabeam’s proposals for the 2025 Precision Agriculture Infrastructure Grant Program, 
and I am personally familiar with the Tarana equipment Vistabeam plans to deploy. 
 
Based on my personal knowledge and review of relevant documents, I hereby attest that the proposed 
deployment will be able to provide consistent broadband speeds of 100 Mbps download and 20 Mbps 
upload to the proposed farm site in Chase County.  The Tarana equipment that is deployed on our Imperial 
South Tower is 1 hop of licensed microwave from our fiber feed. 
 
I hereby attest to the accuracy and authenticity of this information to the best of my knowledge and belief. 
I am also available to provide any additional information or documentation as needed. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any additional information or assistance in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Eric Meisner 
 


